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Assistant Headteacher Update

Christmas has officially started at Hampton Vale. The christmas trees are up, the children’s advent has 

started and we have even been visited by an elf from the North Pole. The children are enjoying looking for 

the elf each day and seeing what mischief it has been up to!

Year 1 have had a fantastic experience day to round off their Autumn term topic, The Victorians. We have 

had children wearing the Dunce hat, as well as writing and chanting number sentences. They even had a PE 

session where they did Victorian drilling and exercises. It has not all been intense as we finished the day with 

making Christmas cards, and learning about Victorian Christmas traditions. The children thoroughly enjoyed 

having the experience of a Victorian school and how things were different in the Victorian times. 

In writing, Year 1 started their new unit using the stimulus of a John Lewis advert, ‘Edgar the Dragon’, to 

engage the children. On Monday morning, the children entered the classroom to find giant dragon footprints 

through their classrooms. Edgar had been in the classroom and left the children a challenge. The children 

were asked to write what happens next to Edgar after he lights the Christmas pudding. The children have 

been busy collecting ideas and I look forward to reading the next instalments to the tale. 

In maths, the children have been focusing on 2D and 3D shapes. They went on a shape hunt around school 

looking for 3D shapes in  real life objects. They were able to describe the properties of the shapes and sort 

them in different ways. The children are now moving onto place value to 20 and representing the tens and 

ones in numbers. 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

 Mrs Murdoch

Year 1 News
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What do our Year 1 children have to say?

“I 

Year 1 News

Key Dates 

National Christmas jumper day - 8th 

December

Christmas dinner - 14th December

Christmas Fayre - 19th December 

3.30-5pm

Last day of term - 21st December 12.30 

Finish

"I am playing Victorian 
schools with my friends" 

Summer, Paris"Writing with chalk is really 
hard" Lottie, Berlin

I really enjoyed our Victorian 
Day especially doing the Drill 

exercises in the morning. 
Nusayr, Madrid

Please make sure you send your children to 
school with a healthy lunch and snacks.











First Session  08:30-15:00  Tuesday, 18 October 2022
Second Session  08:30-15:00  Thursday, 8 December 2022
An E-Consent link will be sent out next week.












